
 
 

 

MEETING MINUTES – BOARD MEETING 
JUNE 23, 2015 12:00PM RABOBANK CONFERENCE ROOM, ATASCADERO 
 

BOARD MEMBERS 
 
John Hollenbeck, President Ryun McCrory, Club Service (Absent) 
Davina Bergin, Secretary   John Neil, Community Service (Absent) 
Dick Chafin, Treasurer    Matt Conrad, International Service 
Tom Zirk, President Elect   Paul Parotti, Youth Service 
Ken Johnston, Past President   Rich Johnson, Vocational Service 
Ken Weathers, Executive Secretary 
 

Minutes Recorded by: John Hollenbeck 

1) President Hollenbeck called the meeting to order at 12:00pm.  Directors Bergin and Johnson 
were absent.   

 
2) President Hollenbeck introduced guests John Sanders, Charles Bourbeau and Ron Mead.   

 
3) Items added to the agenda: 

 
a. Director Chafin added a discussion on budgeted expenses. 

 
4) SECRETARY’S REPORT-BERGIN 

President Hollenbeck presented the minutes from the prior meeting.  Motion was made by 
Tom Zirk and seconded by Ken Johnston to accept the minutes.  There was no discussion.  
All approved the minutes. 
 
(Note:  Director Conrad notified the Board that Director Bergin’s husband, Mike, is recovering 
from a stroke he had over a month ago.  He’s at a rehabilitation facility in Santa Barbara and 
will be there another five to six weeks.)     
 

5) TREASURER’S REPORT-CHAFIN 
Treasurer Chafin presented the treasurer’s report and handed it out.  The last remaining 
expense is the Come Down Party.  The Profit & Loss (Budget vs. Actual) for the year as of 
June 23, 2015, is attached to these minutes.  The total income for Rotary Year 2014/15 
equaled $118,385, and was a successful year financially.   
 
The expected net balance for Rotary Year 2014/15 is estimated to be $3,300 after obligation 
for the Come Down Party.     
 
There is $1515 outstanding Accounts Receivables from various club members for Quarter 3.  
Kevin Johns, who recently resigned from the club, has $195 outstanding.  Director McCrory 
will call him and seek collection. 
 
 



 
 

 

6) OLD BUSINESS 
a. Allocation of any surplus monies from Rotary Year 2014/15:  Treasurer Chafin moved 

to send surplus money not to exceed $3,000 to the Rotary Club of Atascadero 
Foundations, Inc., with the Club’s request that it is deposited within the new 
Community Award Fund.  This motion was seconded by Ken Johnston.  President 
Hollenbeck asked if any Directors or guests had knowledge of the old Boy Scout 
Building located by the Atascadero Unified School district office on Lewis Ave, as an 
article in the 6/23/15 Tribune by Lon Allen indicates a rush to move the 90-year old 
building before it is razed (expected on July 1st).  No Directors had knowledge of the 
historic significance or other knowledge of the structure.  Director Neil said he would 
contact the president of the Historic Society to learn what he can.  According to the 
newspaper article, a budget of $21,000 to move the building is estimated, and to-date 
$15,000 had been raised.  The discussion by President Hollenbeck was if we should 
support this effort, yet with a lack of information it was not easy to evaluate if the 
Board should support this effort.  As such, no other Directors had any discussion, and 
a vote of the motion passed unanimously.   

b. Status Update of Beer-fest Fundraiser:  Directors Neil and Johnston reported on a 
meeting they had with Chamber of Commerce CEO Linda Hendy.  Logistically, it is 
impossible to organize such a festival for this year’s Hot August Nights or as an 
Oktoberfest.  The Directors were allowed to review the financial summary of the 
Chamber’s Wine Festival and based on this review determined that festivals such as 
these require a lot of volunteer workers and yields a low net profit.  They both 
expressed a pessimistic view of such a fund raiser, and it seems to center on the 
expense that goes to the Chamber.  Discussion about the Club organizing it wholly 
and whether it would be more profitable as such yielded that Director Johnston would 
evaluate the financials assuming the Club had full receipt of all possible profits, and 
he will report back to the Board.  Guest Ron Mead has been in contact with a person 
in Chico who is involved with their beer-fest fundraiser and is learning what he can 
from this contact.  The idea remains tabled for further consideration. 

 
7) NEW BUSINESS 

a. Budgeted Expenses.  Treasure Chafin wanted to bring some budget items to the 
Board’s attention for further consideration and evaluation.  He produced a Profit & 
Loss analysis for the past three Rotary Years for categories he called “Community 
Activities” and “Club Activities”.  (editor’s note – I gauge the “Club Activities” as the 
overhead to run the club, and the “Community Activities” as what the club gives back 
to the community, both local and internationally).  A summary of this analysis is 
tabularized below: 

Rotary Year 2012/13 Rotary Year 2013/14 Rotary Year 2014/15 
Activities 

Income Expense Income Expense Income Expense 
Community $39,761 $27,676 $45,268 $44,870 $56,694 $43,675 
Club $57,051 $50,099 $57,672 $55,886 $61,691 $61,842 
Total $96,812 $77,775 $102,940 $100,756 $118,385 $105,517 

 
The difference between the Income and Expense within the “total” line is nominally 
what the Board allocated to be sent to the Rotary Club of Atascadero Foundation, 
Inc. in each year.  In summary, the respective contributions to the Foundation for 
these three years were $19,000, $4,564, and $12,000. 
 
An interesting outcome of this analysis is that the Club Activity expenses are self-
funded through Club Activity income, which prior to performing this analysis was not 



 
 

 

the expected outcome (i.e., this is a good thing).  (Editor’s Note for Rotary Year 
2014/15:  The cost of the Club’s 65th Birthday Party was partly subsidized by the Club 
(~$2,500), and this type of expense is not an annual event.) 

 
Treasurer Chafin then provided comments on the following specific budget items:   

i. Rotary International Convention.  The RI convention cost the club about $101 
per member for this year, and likely was a similar figure in year’s past.  
Chafin thought the Board should deliberate if this is wise expense for our 
members, as it nearly equals all of the monies raised through the recognition 
process for the entire year (e.g., $139/member was raised in RY 2014/15).   

ii. Joint Board Meeting.  The cost of the Joint Board Meeting, which is a dinner 
party for the two boards held around May/June, was $1300 for this Rotary 
Year.  Chafin proposed that the Board consider cancelling this 
event/expense. 

iii. Reimbursement for Travel to Rotary Events.  Chafin pointed out that the 
Club’s Continuing Resolution requires Board Approval for any reimbursement 
of travel expenses.  Chafin pointed out that travel should not be based on the 
IRS Reimbursement rate which is over $0.5/mile.  President Hollenbeck 
remarked that the reimbursement rate should be based on the IRS’ Charity 
Rate, which is $0.14/mile in 2015.   

iv. Bar Costs.  Chafin reported that $3,311 was attributed to “bar costs” for 
Rotary Year 2014/15.  The net bar cost was about $2300 (bar items were 
charged for the Club’s birthday party).  Chafin suggested this cost is creeping 
upward over the past years and controls of this cost need to be addressed by 
the Board. 

 
Solutions to any of these specific items will come at a later time by the future Board 
of Directors.  A discussion by the Board was the possible formation of an ad hoc 
committee to review and develop proposed action by the future Board.  President-
Elect Zirk will review and address this in the near future. 

 
8) Committee Reports 

Club Service  Ryun McCrory:  He has completed the training of Ron Mead as the 
Club Service Chairman for RY 2015/16.   

 
Vocational Service  No report available. 

 
Community Service  John Neil:  Nothing to report.  Director Neil will contact Jim Wilkens 

regarding the Boy Scout building. 
 
International Service  Matt Conrad:  Nothing to report. 
 
Youth Service   Paul Parotti:  Nothing to report. 
 
Special Projects  Ken Weathers:  Nothing to report. 
 

9) Club Calendar of Events 
a) Club calendar was reviewed. 

 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded:  all approved.  Meeting adjourned at 12:59 p.m.   








